Academic Senate Minutes

February 3, 2009   3:30-5:00pm
Senators Present: Darrel Harrison, Rod Porter, Lisa Clarke, Wheeler North, Buran Haidar, Francois Bereaud, Rebecca Bowers-Gentry, Sean Bowers, David Buser, Otto Dobre, Parvine Ghaffari, Laura Gonzalez, Mary Ann Guevarra, Tim Hempleman, Mark Hertica, Ticey Hosley, April Koch, Linda Lee, Rechelle Mojica, Ryan Monroe, Lisa E. Munoz, Jordan Omens, Wendy Stewart, Dan Trubovitz

Other Attendees: Patricia Hsieh, Craig Wilde, Linda Woods, Duane Short, Susan Schwarz, Juli Bartolomei

After a minor change request by David Buser (changing $56,574 to $78,300), the Minutes from the Dec 2, ‘08 meeting were approved.

Treasurer’s Report

Rod Porter reported that the Treasury has $704.01 and that we were charged more for the BBQ than we were originally quoted.  He also acknowledged and thanked Wheeler North for purchasing some BBQ items on his own.
Reports
Administration

College President, Patricia Hsieh, gave a presentation regarding the campus budget.  She explained that our budget is dependent upon the State’s budget, which is still unknown.  Based on what we currently know, the District still needs to cut $4.8 million.  She pointed out that any cuts made will start with non-instructional and need to be considered permanent reductions and the base for next year’s budget, since there is little belief that the economy will improve in the next few years.  She also said that payments from the State for January and February are now being delayed until after 1 July, so we will need to borrow funds in April.  There will be no COLA money from the State for 2009-2010.  We will try to generate income to support building maintenance costs by leasing out property, but some will also need to come out of the general fund.  Darrel shared concern about making permanent cuts without knowing if it will truly be necessary.
Vice President of Administrative Services, Craig Wilde, followed up Hsieh’s presentation to reiterate that “our hands are tied” until we get the numbers from the State and District.  He said that his office is responsible for all of the budget information and for anyone with questions to come by his office and ask.

Wheeler North asked whether or not we need to get students involved in contacting Legislators about potential cuts to community colleges.  Hsieh said that the District did send a constituency to Sacramento that included students.  She also mentioned that one thing the representatives are doing is asking the State to include construction costs as part of the 50% (50% Law: 50% of the budget must be used in areas directly related to classroom).

President

Darrel suggested having a “Town Hall Meeting” to discuss the budget – the number one topic in every college and District meeting he has attended.  He said that they are also still discussing the Statement of Academic Freedom and that they will be discussing things like the amount of money being spent on sending out the schedule and if that can be reduced in some way.  He stressed the importance of transparency at both the State and District levels regarding cuts.  He also mentioned how our campus’ Green Initiative is helping to cut costs (i.e. lower utility costs) and that we are looking into a “green” curriculum as well, which will make grants available to the campus.
Darrel asked Hsieh to talk about the AACC’s Leadership Training Program.  Hsieh mentioned that we were one of only ten community colleges nationwide chosen for this program and that ten technical and vocational college presidents from China will be on our campus from 12-26 April (five each week).  The Chinese government will be paying all expenses; all that our campus needs to share is our knowledge and skills.  She will be sending information to everyone and presentations of any length are welcome.

Darrel reminded everyone to be cautious and mindful of the fact that classrooms will be comprised of a different kind of student now due to the current economy (students who have been terminated, lost their homes, etc).

Darrel mentioned that there were some concerns about the new mailroom’s hours and accessibility and that people should share those concerns with Craig Wilde.  On that subject, Laura Gonzalez reminded everyone that there are two recycling bins in the mailroom, that inkjet and laser toner cartridges can be recycled at the supply room, and that Brandy Gravett will be providing a battery recycling box soon.

Darrel introduced the Accreditation report by stressing that everyone needs to help with the point-of-service and classroom surveys.

Accreditation – Linda Woods reported that Annette DeLozier sent out an email to the DL with links for the online point-of-service surveys and that they each only take 5 minutes to complete.  She also stressed the importance of the selected faculty picking up their survey packets and having their students complete them by 6 March.  The online employee satisfaction survey link will be sent out via email by Lynn Neault’s office on 17 February and should only take 10 minutes to complete.

Basic Skills Committee – Lisa Brewster was unable to attend the meeting this week.

Institutional Effectiveness – Linda Woods had to leave, so the presentation was postponed until the next meeting.

Announcements – 

Darrel talked about the recent passing of the mother of our Academic Senate’s President-Elect, Daphne Figueroa, and passed a card around for everyone to sign.  Wheeler North suggested that we look into purchasing a brick in her honor at Leave a Legacy Plaza, pending Daphne’s approval.

Darrel brought up the upcoming departure of the Vice President of Instruction, Bill Vincent, and that the deans would be filling his position on a rotating basis.  There was concern shown about the inconsistency of that and how it would impact committees.  Duane Short recommended that there be a designated Curriculum Dean and Jordan Omens brought up the importance of Vincent’s spot on Accreditation as well.  North pointed out that turn-over is a major concern regarding accreditation.

Darrel reminded those who have odd-year Chair elections that February is the month those meetings will be happening.  Email him for a copy of the procedures for that if you haven’t received one.
New Business – 

i) Wheeler reminded everyone about the upcoming State Academic Senate Plenary Session (16-18 April in San Francisco) and highly recommended Senators attend.  The theme is “40 years of the Academic Senate”.  Break-out sessions will be planned the weekend of 7 Feb, so Plenary Session details will be available online soon.

ii) Duane Short gave an overview of the new Program Review chart that consolidates programs to coordinate with the grey boxes in the college’s course catalog.  He explained that this was already approved by Academic Affairs and just needed to be “blessed by” the Academic Senate – it received the necessary unanimous “blessing”.

iii) Darrel and Wheeler collaborated on providing information about the Vocational Institute (12-14 March in Burbank).  It is open to anyone who provides services to Vocational students and expenses will be covered by a Statewide grant.

iv) Darrel said that, due to the budgetary constraints, the 40th Anniversary plans will be more of a “visual” celebration (logo contest) rather than a “big blow-out”, which will be reserved for the 50th.
v) Wendy Stewart gave a presentation on the ACLU’s move to get San Diego Unified to implement an A-G Curriculum standardization for graduation from highschool, if this is something the Academic Senate wants to move forward with to give a recommendation to the CEC to say that Miramar is in favor of it.
vi) Rod Porter discussed the Academic Senate Scholarship.  In past years, either one $500 or two $250 scholarships were awarded; due to the Academic Senate’s current treasury balance and other upcoming expenses, it was proposed that one $400 scholarship be awarded this year.  Linda Lee made the motion, Lisa Clarke seconded, and the motion was passed unanimously.  Rod took this opportunity to remind everyone to attempt to collect unpaid dues from their colleagues, suggesting that another $300 by the end of the year would give the Academic Senate a nice cushion to get us through until the Fall collection.

Old Business - 
i) The resolution introduced at the November meeting (first reading) regarding Sustainability was slightly modified and, after a brief discussion, the resolution was approved unanimously.  Rechelle Mojica inquired about the possibility of having a smoke-free campus and Darrel suggested that she write up a resolution for consideration.

ii) Darrel asked everyone to look at the Mission Statement (on the President’s page online) and send him comments or suggestions about values that should be added.  He will bring those to the CEC meeting in the next week or two.

The meeting was adjourned at 4:55pm.  The next Senate meeting will be on 3 March. 

Respectfully submitted,  

Juli Bartolomei
